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“The work of a pioneer is a lonely path”
Dear Colleagues.
Thank you, ADTA Board, for the unexpected and heart-warming award, which I received at the last ADTA Conference in New York. The award was given for my pioneering and for my long involvement with the ADTA International Dance Movement Committee and its Panel, and for “some moving papers.” What ever contributions I have made, I own my gratitude to the ADTA for all the support and inspiration I have received, and especially to Mirian Roskin Berger and the International Panel. 
I became a student member of the ADTA in 1971. After having completed my studies in New York and back home again, I studied medicine and wrote my theses about dance as therapy in 1976. After this my pioneering work in dance therapy started in the Nordic countries, and I joined the ADTA as a professional member in 1977. 
The work of a pioneer is a lonely path. One has many questions to ask but hardly anyone to provide the answers. I had to find the answers through my work, to learn to use myself as my work tool and to trust my own judgments.
It was the Round Table of the first international ADTA conference in Toronto in 1977, which brought dance therapists and professionals interested in dance therapy together for the first time. At this meeting I expressed my wish for the ADTA to become an international organization, but it was of course not possible. The next international gathering was the Closing Colloquium of the Berlin Clinical DMT conference in 1994. It was after this that Miriam Roskin Berger founded the ADTA International DMT Committee and its Panel. A few of the members of the Panel met already at the Berlin Colloquium.

It was an excellent idea to bring international dance movement therapists together within the confines of the ADTA. The Panel has been so important for the international DMT community. The culturally different DMT forms have enriched DMT as a whole. For my own part the short Panel presentations forced me to express myself consistently and precisely. And those papers were again an impetus for me to write short essays on and around the subject of DMT. Many of those are to be found on my home page. www.dancedtherapy.no.
For the work I have done I own my gratitude to ADTA, and especially to Miriam Roskin Berger and the International Panel for the confidence and inspiration through the years. It is good to think that a work process is started which will carry on to the future. I wish much good luck for the cooperation. 
